Minutes ARE July 8, 2009
Meeting called to order at 6:59 pm by Vern KE5HXT
Members present:

Vern KE5HXT, Chris KE5KPC, Sonny N1DFW, Al KE5CNW, Archie K5ABZ, Dick K5SHT, Bill W5WJH, Ray WD8JKV, John W5FFS, James WJ2K, Joe KE5DUP, Arthur KE5NJR, Pete KC5IMZ
Minutes:  June minutes approval is tabled for next meeting for lack of having copies for the meeting.
Treasures report:
On May 30 we had $1230.92 balance.  We had no spending leaving us a balance of $1230.92 on June 30.
Pete made motion to accept the treasures report.  Sonny second.  Motion passed
Committee Reports:
Repeater committee:  Nothing new to report
Emergency Response Committee:
After the new officers are elected, we will set up another committee meeting.
Old Business:
Club Shirts:
Sonny got the first order of Club Shirts in.  They are $24.50 each that includes your name, call sign and the club logo.   They can be ordered one at a time if needed.  They are made at Stich ‘n’ Tyme in Euless on Main Street across from South Euless Elementary.
Field Day:  
We participate this year with Bedford and had about 70-80 contacts.  We had fun but it was HOT.  We had tons of good food and cold drinks.  Majority of the contacts were made on 20m and the rest of the bands were not open, however once we started shutting down the rest started to open up.  We had troubles with the PSK and voice.  We played around and 3 hours later we found the power inverter was causing interference.  It was talked about having next year and EOC Field Day and maybe in Euless.  Joe said it should not be a problem to use the EOC.
New Business:
Vern announced that Chris passed his Extra test about 2 weeks ago.

Sonny announced that Bedford is starting an EOC call taker program to assist the Bedford Dispatch in times of emergency to answer non emergency phone calls.  The groups participating are the radio, cert, cpa, and cfa.  Radio operators are going to be trained to supervise call takers and determine which route the info should go and all call takers will be trained to take specific info and ask more questions.
Joe thanked Vern for his superb service as president for the past year.

Club elections is in July.  Pete will re-run for Vice President, Chris will re-run for Secretary and Treasure, the only position that is open for this election is President.  Vern has family issues that prevent him from running again.  

Vern asked for ideas on how to reformat the meetings.  
Al suggested that each meeting is run by a different person the same as the president would.  That person would run the meeting and be in charge of setting up the agenda and bring up training ideas or speakers. 
Richard suggested we make the president a committee and different people work the position each month.
Sonny suggested that we have an executive meeting to hash out the business before the general meeting.  And use the general meeting to have “fun” topics.  The executive meeting would be an open meeting.  All minutes and reports would be presented and voted on at this meeting.
Ray wants more training topics and ways to find out how to serve the community through public service events or emergency communications.
Officers will complete the club business before the general meeting and bring forth things to the general meeting that need a vote and will be limited to about 15 min.  A program coordinator will be in charge of monitoring who will be presenting at each general meeting.  We have a wide variety of people who can bring different ideas and skills to the table so others may learn.  With that we are asking each member to take a different month and give a presentation on something related to radio that they are interested in.  They can do this themselves, bring a guest speaker, or ask other members to help.  This will be done on a volunteer or “lot” basis if needed.    Arthur volunteered as program coordinator.
6:30 to 7:00 will be the executive board meeting and 7:00 will have the general meeting which will be limited to 15 min to bring forth matters that require a vote from the membership.

After the club voted on how to reformat the meeting, Vern decided that he would re run for president.
A verbal vote on each executive position for President, Vice President, Treasure, and Secretary was given.  All positions were voted on by the members present and the vote was unanimous for all positions.
An email will be sent out as to the locations of the next socials along with what was vote on by the members as to the changes in the format of the meetings.

Junes check in net resulted in 7 check-ins and 2 visitors.  Bill will be net control for July and will be in the EOC.
Club Socials:

July 13th social will be Salvinos on Main Street.
Net Control:  

For July the 28th at 8 pm will be Bill W5WJH.
Show and Tell: 

John W5FFS went on a trip and brought his radio and learned that you have to do your home work on the repeaters you would like to make contacts on.   
Sonny won a 2m Alinco DJ 175 hand held out at Hamcom in Plano this year.

Buy, Sell and, Trade:
No Buy, Sell and Trade
Motion to adjourn was made by Pete at 8:23 pm.  Seconded by Al.  Motion passed 

Minutes are submitted by Chris KE5KPC
